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Maureen Parsell 

Director of Parks & Recreation 

Town of Willington 

40 Old Farms Road 

Willington, CT  06279 

 

Dear Ms. Parsell, 

 

Weekly monitoring of bathing water quality has been resumed for Summer 2018. Enclosed 

please find the results from water samples taken at Halls Pond. The results indicate that the 

E.coli levels in the water were: 
 

Date E. Coli Level Geometric Mean 
07/16/18 <10 18.43943658 

 

We will keep you updated by mailing results on a weekly basis.  If a situation arises that requires 

immediate attention we will notify you by telephone.    

 

The Commissioner of Health Services has established that concentrations of the E. coli indicator 

organism less than or equal to 235 per 100 ml is generally considered satisfactory.  A single 

sample with a concentration of the indicator organism greater than 235 per 100 ml is in excess of 

that which is normally considered acceptable for bathing and a resample is required.  Factors that 

may influence the growth of this organism include large populations of waterfowl, the number of 

bathers, and the amount of rainfall received at the time of testing.   

 

If you have any questions regarding these results feel free to contact our office for more 

information at (860) 429-3325, Monday to Wednesday 8:15 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Thursday 8:15 

a.m. to 6:30 p.m., and Friday 8 a.m. to 12 noon. 

 

Please contact me if the above contact information is incorrect.  

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

Nina Franzen 

        Intern, EHHD 

 

                                                                                                                                   July 23, 2018 


